
CHAMBER OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS 
YANKTON, SOUTH DAKOTA 

CITY COMMISSION WORK SESSION, 6:00 P.M. 
JANUARY 22ND, 2024 

 
Work Session of the Board of City Commissioners of the City of Yankton was called to order by 
Mayor Moser. 
Roll Call:  Present:  Commissioners Benson, Brunick, Hunhoff, Johnson, Miner, Schramm, and 
Villanueva. City Manager Leon, City Attorney Den Herder, and Finance Officer Yardley were also 
present. Absent: Commissioner Webber. Quorum present. 
 
There were no public appearances at this time. 
 
City Manager Leon reviewed the current 2022-2025 City of Yankton Strategic Plan. Accomplishments 
and status on projects were discussed with overall consensus on continuing strategic planning in the 
future. 
 
In addition, City Manager Leon discussed the implications of the initiated measure to eliminate the 
sales tax on consumables. The definition of consumables and the impact on cities is unclear and 
unknown at this time. Yankton City Ordinance Sec 22 ½ - 23 clarifies how second penny tax may be 
spent. City Manager Leon urged Commissioners to think on future funding constraints and mentioned 
additional revenue sources may include an opt out, doing less, and/or changing the second penny 
ordinance. Mayor Moser also spoke on the seriousness and impact if this measure passes. Charlie 
Gross questioned redirecting 3rd penny as well. Al Viereck and Duane Johnson made remarks. 
 
 No official action was taken at this time.   
 
Action 24-15 
Moved by Commissioner Johnson, seconded by Commissioner Miner, to adjourn at 6:54 p.m. 
Roll Call:  All members present voting “Aye;” voting “Nay:” None. 
Motion adopted. 

 
              

        Stephanie Moser   
                 Mayor                           

 
ATTEST:                                                        
  Lisa Yardley 
  Finance Officer 
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